
Left - President Howard Fisher and speaker William Knoop, Director of 
Education, GCSA of America. 
Right - Golfers Aart de Vos, Los Altos C.C. and Ron Taborski, Half Moon 
Bay Golf Course 

The above pictures were taken by Jack Hertwig, Germains Inc., Los Angeles 
at the California Federation GCSA meeting at the Holiday Inn, South San 
Francisco, Thanks Jack! 

GOOD - We have Frank J. De Carli back with "RIDING WITH "97" 
Henry Singh at Rancho Murieta Golf Course is building six new tennis 
courts and a coffee shop with a new 18 hole course in the planning. 

A belated get well to Joe Andrade who had minor surgery and was off 
for a week. 

Blue Rock Spring, Vallejo; Mr. Ball was greeted at 6:00 A.M. with a new 
water hazard—a broken water line washed a hole 20' long and 181 wide 
and 6 1 deep.. 

El Macero Golf Course (Jack Jagur) has a new look about the greens and 
the tees with new accessories. 
Streaking at Riverside Golf Course I Yes, it happened after a golf 
tournament. 
Oh, the life of a salesman. Within a 24 hour span, old "97" went from < 


